BROAD CAST-PLAZA, INC. WTIC TV 3 · AM · FM CONSTITUTION PLAZA

One Tower Square * Hartford, Connecticut 06115 * (203) 277-2227

Office of the Secretary

March 6, 1974

TO OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF BROADCAST-PLAZA, INC.:

In order to facilitate corporate procedures following completion of the sales of the television and radio stations, would you please sign and return to me the enclosed resignation as officer and/or director.

Harry E. Meyer Secretary

HEM: ncb

Enclosure

BROADCAST-PLAZA, INC. WTIC TV 3 · AM · FM CONSTITUTION PLAZA

Broadcast House • 3 Constitution Plaza • Hartford, Connecticut 06115 • (203) 525-0801

LEONARD J. PATRICELLI President

TO THE STAFF OF BROADCAST-PLAZA, INC.

It is with mixed emotions that I communicate with you for the last time as employees of Broadcast-Plaza. On March 8, WTIC-Channel 3 will become the property of Post-Newsweek Stations, Connecticut, Inc. and, at approximately the same time, WTIC AM-FM will be acquired by The Ten Eighty Corporation.

WTIC AM & FM and WTIC-TV have not been the product of any one person.

Many many people have been responsible for the high esteem in which our stations are held. I have had the benefit of being a part of our stations for over 44 years, virtually our entire operation. I have seen many people come and go, but I can say to you today that I believe that there are no finer stations in the country.

Those of you who are joining the Post-Newsweek organization, WFSB-TV, will, I am sure, find it a worthy successor to Broadcast-Plaza in the television field. Those of you who are joining The Ten Eighty Corporation likewise will find that the management intends to carry the banner of WTIC Radio on to greater heights.

You should not look upon today's happening as one of sorrow but rather one of new opportunities, new challenges, and new ways for us to serve the public because that is really what broadcasting is all about.

My warmest thanks to all of you for the support that you have provided

throughout the years

conand Il Shucell

March 7, 1974

Mr. Leonard J. Patricelli, President Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. 3 Constitution Plaza Hartford, Connecticut 06115

Dear Pat:

Because I have accepted positions as Vice President and an employee of Post-Newsweek Stations. Connecticut, Inc., I feel it appropriate that I resign as a Director and Vice President of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. Accordingly, I hereby tender my resignation as a Director and Vice President of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. effective at 12:00 Noon today.

I have sent a similar letter of resignation to Harry Meyer at his request, but I cannot close this letter without thanking you for your confidence in me over the last 17 years. You have my fondest wishes for success in your new venture.

Sincerely

Unclass Switch

bcc: Tyrone Brown

Broadcast-Plaza, Inc.
One Tower Square
Hartford, Connecticut 06115

Attention: Secretary

Dear Sir:

In view of the sales of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc.'s television and radio stations, I hereby submit my resignation as Vice President and Station Manager, TV and as a member of the Board of Directors of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc., effective upon completion of the closing of said sales on March 8, 1974.

Yours very truly,

Kendall Smith

BROADCAST-PLAZA, INC. WTIC TV 3 · AM · FM CONSTITUTION PLAZA

Broadcast House • 3 Constitution Plaza • Hartford, Connecticut 06115 • (203) 525-0801

LEONARD J. PATRICELLI President

TO THE STAFF OF BROADCAST-PLAZA, INC.

It is with mixed emotions that I communicate with you for the last time as employees of Broadcast-Plaza. On March 8, WTIC-Channel 3 will become the property of Post-Newsweek Stations, Connecticut, Inc. and, at approximately the same time, WTIC AM-FM will be acquired by The Ten Eighty Corporation.

WTIC AM & FM and WTIC-TV have not been the product of any one person.

Many many people have been responsible for the high esteem in which our stations are held. I have had the benefit of being a part of our stations for over 44 years, virtually our entire operation. I have seen many people come and go, but I can say to you today that I believe that there are no finer stations in the country.

Those of you who are joining the Post-Newsweek organization, WFSB-TV, will, I am sure, find it a worthy successor to Broadcast-Plaza in the television field. Those of you who are joining The Ten Eighty Corporation likewise will find that the management intends to carry the banner of WTIC Radio on to greater heights.

You should not look upon today's happening as one of sorrow but rather one of new opportunities, new challenges, and new ways for us to serve the public because that is really what broadcasting is all about.

My warmest thanks to all of you for the support that you have provided

throughout the years

conand Il Shucell

March 7, 1974

Mr. Leonard J. Patricelli, President Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. 3 Constitution Plaza Hartford, Connecticut 06115

Dear Pat:

Because I have accepted positions as Vice President and an employee of Post-Newsweek Stations. Connecticut, Inc., I feel it appropriate that I resign as a Director and Vice President of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. Accordingly, I hereby tender my resignation as a Director and Vice President of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc. effective at 12:00 Noon today.

I have sent a similar letter of resignation to Harry Meyer at his request, but I cannot close this letter without thanking you for your confidence in me over the last 17 years. You have my fondest wishes for success in your new venture.

Sincerely

Unclass Switch

bcc: Tyrone Brown

Broadcast-Plaza, Inc.
One Tower Square
Hartford, Connecticut 06115

Attention: Secretary

Dear Sir:

In view of the sales of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc.'s television and radio stations, I hereby submit my resignation as Vice President and Station Manager, TV and as a member of the Board of Directors of Broadcast-Plaza, Inc., effective upon completion of the closing of said sales on March 8, 1974.

Yours very truly,

Kendall Smith